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On behalf of the Community of Latin American and Caribbean States (CELAC)

New York, 10 October 2017

Mr. President,

I have the honor to address the representation of the 33 member states of the Community

of Latin American and Caribbean States (CELAC).

The Community of Latin American and Caribbean States wishes to thank the Report of the

work of the United Nations Commission on International Trade Law at its fiftieth session (A/72/17)

which reflects in detail the hard work which has been developed, in the various subjects under its

consideration.

Before 1966, the effort of harmonization and unification of the legal aspects of trade

between the countries was not done in a universal form because of the lack of an inclusive

institution responsible for promoting and appropriate solutions for States with different legal

systems and in different stages of economic development.

The United Nations Commission on International Trade Law (UNCITRAL), which was

established on 17 December 1966, was an important response to this need, and we welcome this

opportunity, especially this year after commemorating its 50 anniversary, which gives us the

opportunity to look to the future and to continue joining efforts to achieve greater achievements.

The composition of UNCITRAL ensures the representation of the various geographical

regions and the major economic and legal systems of the world. Its method of work also falls

within the fundamental principles of the Charter of the United Nations, such as the principle of

sovereign equality for decision-making. In this respect, the creation of the Commission

represented, for developing countries, the possibility of participating in the activities of

harmonization, unification and modernization of international trade law, in order to ensure their

inclusion in trade on an equal footing.





ELSALVADOR^i si k I ^ CELAC
>jrS>OR

PPT-CPI Ar-7m7 i ff s»!%}EiSiSSMi3#;3f o \ 1 CcniuntA)ddea*tCdKrri Z.UI/ ^ ^ B Itfr^r^econesvCaieite
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Mr. President,

The CELAC countries strongiy support the work of the Commission, and we vaiue the
efforts of members aimed at achieving the proposed objectives. Our commitment is demonstrated

by our active participation in both the working groups and the Commission, whether as members
or observers.

For the members of CELAC, our participation in the sessions impiies a significant effort.
Therefore, Mr. President, we wish to refer punctualiy to paragraphs 484 and 485 of the
Commission report referred to "Date and 


